University Policy Committee
June 11, 2013
Mendenhall Student Center
I.
Welcome and Approval of Minutes
Co-Chair Chris Locklear called the meeting to order.  Members present included Co-Chair Philip Rogers, John Chinn, Tim Schwan, John Toller, Gary Overton, Steve Duncan, Garrett Killian, Mark Sprague, Hiromi Sanders, Paul Gemperline and Gary Vanderpool.  Ex-officio members included Donna Payne, Erin Eatman and Yolanda Newsome.  Also present were Madeline Bade, Steve Serck and Megan Ayers
C. Locklear distributed the 2013-2014 Roster, indicated there were several new members:  Michelle Brooks (Chancellor’s Division), Bernie Schulz (Student Affairs, beginning in July), Garrett Killian (Staff Senate), Hiromi Sanders (Research & Graduate Studies), and Tim Schwan (SGA).

C. Locklear thanked John Toller, John Chinn, Marianna Walker and Philip rogers for their service on the committee.

C. Locklear also distributed an operational document to the committee.

The minutes of the March 26, 2013 meeting were approved by consent.  
II.
Old Business
A.
SharePoint Archiving
Erin Eatman gave an update on the archiving function of the SharePoint site.  At the March meeting, it was discussed that there was a need to add an archiving section to the SharePoint site as a means to store drafts that will no longer move through the approval process.  This function allows the committee to note the reason for archiving the item and move it back to “active” if needed.  ITCS is creating a 2-step process to make it as user-friendly as possible with the target completion date of 6 weeks.  Once that function is in place, the process by which items are archived will be developed.

B.
Items Removed from the Faculty Manual
At the last meeting, several items were assigned that were omitted from the original IRFM responsibilities. 
The first set of items were from Academic Affairs.  Via a prepared memo, Academic Affairs representative Austin Bunch recommended that the following items be deleted from the Faculty Manual:

· Certification (process automatically handled by teacher education)

· Re-examinations (is covered in the undergraduate catalog)

· Release of directory information (covered in existing FERPA PRR)

· Senior summary sheet (is covered in the undergraduate catalog).

Philip Rogers made a motion to accept Dr. Bunch’s recommendations and remove these from the Faculty Manual.  Tim Schwan 2nd the motion and it passed unanimously.

The second set of items was from Administration and Finance.

· Resale of ComplimentaryTextbooks – this items was tabled for further vetting by Faculty Senate.

· Used Books – Dr. Duncan moved that this item be removed.  Dr.  Gemperline 2nd the motion and the motion approved with no negative votes.

III.
New Business

A.
Update on University Policy Manual Progress

Stacie Tronto was not able to attend the meeting, however, she prepared her most up-to-date completion rates to distribute to the committee.  She asked that committee members respond to her as soon as possible with any changes.  She will report to the Chancellor at the end of the month.

To aid in the completion rates, Erin Eatman will be scheduling individual meetings with each PRR representative over the summer to review PRR goals and pending SharePoint items.

B.
PRR Standard Operating Procedure Draft

After encountering several processing issues, the leadership team has developed a draft document for committee review that outlines the process of the governing regulation (01.15.01).  This will be distributed after the meeting and any feedback is requested.  This document does not change the governing regulation, rather, it further clarifies the process and will describe the soon to be implemented archiving process.  In addition, C. Locklear asked that a draft of each PRR be sent to Erin Eatman so she can review for compliance.

IV.
Standing Items

A.
Updates and New PRRs

There were a number of PRRs added to the manual since the last meeting, including expedited PRRs, new and interim.  This item was distributed as Attachment 3.


B.
PRR Proposals
University Purchasing Policy (Steve Duncan) – Committee suggested that this is a regulation, not a policy.  Currently operating in Business Manual; recommends moving over to UPM.
Removal, Transfer, or Disposal of University Property (Steve Duncan) – recommends moving from Business Manual to UPM.  Needs further vetting from Faculty Senate, Athletics and Health Sciences.

Ethyl Alcohol Regulations (Steve Duncan) – recommends moving from Business Manual to the UPM

Third Party Lodging (Steve Duncan) – needs further vetting thru Faculty Senate, SGA and Board of Trustees.

Travel (Steve Duncan) -   


B.
PRR Divisional Updates

There were no divisional updates presented at this meeting.
V.
Next Steps
Next meeting is September 24, 2013 in Mendenhall Student Center.
VI.
Adjourn
